SUNLAND WATER DISTRICT
Commissioners Meeting

July 19, 2022

Manager’s Report by Brian Scott

Financial Report by Karen Shay

Water Reclamation Facility

Quarterly testing on irrigation field monitoring wells and sent to the DOE.

Lab accreditation application sent to the DOE.

17 loads of sludge taken to the Sequim plant 8400 gallons - 2.67% solids.

Brian received his WW Operator 1 Certificate. It is displayed at the WRF and the District
Office.

Water Production/Consumption Results

The next water meter read will be the first week August.

The water level in both wells: Lower - 77 ft. & Upper - 15.5 ft. Water loss for the
month of June was 16%, a drop of 5% from last month. A drop in water loss in the
summer is normal due to irrigation.

Total water production numbers are starting to move up. We are continuing to look for
leaks.

Staff installed the concrete pad for new generator at the lower reservoir.

The Highway Lift station is being prepped for new pump.

SWD staff continue to work on barn in between projects.

Brian submitted the Water Use Efficiency, Consumer Confidence Report and Water
Facilities Inventory Update due to the State each year by July 1.

SWD cleaned and conducted maintenance on all the lift stations.

SWD received resident complaints about Main Lift Station noise. Staff turned the
exhaust to the northwest to see if that helps attenuate the noise factor.



